
03/10/2000 14:13 FAX 2025860956 EH Lj aol

_ NES
FOR IMMEDIATE Rf1EASE
March 8, 2000

Department of Energy Fines
Savannah River Contractor $11OK

for Nuclear Safety Violations
The Department of Energy (DOE) this week issued a P elixninty Notice of Violation and levied

a $110,000 fine against the Westinghouse Savani,hRiver Company (WSRC), operator of its
Savarmh River Site in Aikcn, S C , forrecurring violations of procedures used to ensure
equipment and materials important to safety are properly designed, constructed and installed.

"We can't emphasize enough bow important it is that our contractors correct problemswith the
procurement of items that affect nuclear safety" said Dr David Michacis DOE's Assistant
Secretary for Environment, Safety and Health. "While it was fortunate in this case that there
were no consequences to workers or the pubhc, these violationsdemonstrate a signthcant and
recurring lack of adherence to established processes that ensure important safety equipmentand

materials are built and pexforn:i as intended."

Last August, fines associated with similar procurement-related issues were assess against
Kaiser-Hill and Bechtel WVXT Idaho the companies with whom DOE coniracts to operatethe
department's Rocky Flats Environmental Technology Siteoutside Denver, Cob., and the Idaho
National Engineering and Environmental Laboratory in Idaho Falls. The Energy Dcpariient is
also evaluating similar problems at other facilities across the country

The Preliminary Notice of Violation describes multiple failures in WSRC'S processes to procure
acceptable nuclear waste containers. In 1997, for example.WSRC purchased six containers for
onsite hant1mg and temporary storage of tranauranac waste stthe Savannah River Site The
depariment's investigation found that WSRC did not require the supplier to use quality controls
that would ensure the boxes were smicturally sound and met established safety requirements.
WSRC itself laler determined it couldnot guarantee the mtegnty of the containers

DOE also cited WSR.C for flitg to correct longstanding quality problemsassociated with the

procurement and acceptance of nuclear safety equipment, dating back to a previous Notice of
Violation issued in November 1997. The 1997 violation involved procurementof safety-grade
equipment for the site's Defense Waste Processing Facilityoperations.
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mc preliminary Notice of Violation requiresWSRC to take appropriate and effective corrective

acuons. The company has already completed a root cause analysis of the quality control
problems and developed a corrective action plan that identifies more than 60 actions thax have

been or will be taken to prevent problems from recurring. Actions include revising existing and
developing new procuiement prácedures, as well as plans to evaluate and redefine

responsibilities for transporting nuclear waste The department will validate the actions and
determine whether further enforcement action is required.

The notice will become final in 30 days unless WSRC providessufficient justification and
information to rebut the findings of the enforcement action.

The Pre]iminaiy Notice of Violation is issued under thePnce-Andersofl Act, which allows the

Department of Energy to fine contractors for safety violations. A copy of the violation is

available on the internet at: bttp://tis.eh.doe.gov/enfOTce.
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